
 
Board Report 
Brackett Junior High/High School 
Date: 6-14-2010 
 
Enrollment: Brackett Jr. High/High School 
7th  Grade 48     -2 
8th  Grade 48     -3 
9th  Grade 49     same 
10th Grade 32     -2 
11th Grade 53     same   
12th Grade 43     same 
Total  
Jr.H & HS 

273    -7 

 
Enrollment: Brackett Educational Academy 
7th  Grade 0      same 
8th  Grade 1      same 
9th  Grade 1      same 
10th Grade 1      same 
11th Grade 1      -1 
12th Grade 0      same 
Total BEA 4      -1  

 
 
Enrollment: Brackett Educational Academy/Discipline 
7th  Grade 1       +1 
8th  Grade 2       +1 
9th  Grade  
10th Grade         
11th Grade  
12th Grade  
Total BEA 3       +2 
 
Total Secondary Enrollment- 280       -6 
___________________________________________________________ 
 
Discipline Report: From 5-3-2010 through 5-31-2010 
Total number of discipline referrals  
General misbehavior (talking, 
swearing, tardy etc.) 

9 

Skipping 2 
Fighting  
Possession of tobacco  
Public display of affection  
Off campus violation  
Transportation violation  
Possession of alcohol/drugs  
Bullying  
 



 
 
Staff Development & Activities (May 3, 2010 to May 31, 
2010) 
Cheryl Hunter – 7th grade Band Contest 
in Lytle 

5/4/2010 

Nicole Frets – Region 20 Coordinated 
School Health Bi-Annual Forum 

5/5/2010 

Lindsey Kunz – Softball District 
Meeting 

5/5/2010 

Scott Swilley – District 30A All 
District Baseball Meeting 

5/5/2010 

Greg Voyles – District 30A Baseball 
and Softball Meetings 

5/5/2010 

Eileen Allen – UIL Academics State 
Competition 

5/7/2010 

Julie Bruce – UIL Academics State 
Competition 

5/7/2010 

Yolanda Rueda – CTE Meeting Hondo 5/12/2010 

Kacie Williams – Teens in the Drivers 
Seat Field Trip 

5/14/2010 

Misty Rose – Teens in the Drivers Seat 
Field Trip 

5/14/2010 

Ralph Almanza – Teens in the Drivers 
Seat Field Trip 

5/14/2010 

Rhonda Marquardt – Field Trip to 
Kickapoo Park 

5/17/2010 

Ralph Almanza – Field Trip to Kickapoo 
Park 

5/17/2010 

April Blake – Field Trip to Kickapoo 
Park 

5/17/2010 

Misty Rose – Field Trip to Kickapoo 
Park 

5/17/2010 

TABC Coaching Clinic – Ralph Almanza 5/20/2010 – 5/21/2010 

Misty Rose – GPA Committee 5/20/2010 

Jamie Ballew – GPA Committee 5/20/2010 

 
Principal’s General Narrative: 
Another year has come and gone.  I would like to thank all of the senior 
sponsors for (Ms. Bayne, Mrs. Kunz, Mrs. Hunter, Mr. Hibbitts, Mr. 
Almanza, and Mr. Voyles) for their help with the graduation ceremonies and 
for working with the senior parents to plan and hold project graduation. Mrs. 
Stone and Alex Rosas also deserve a lot of credit for help preparing for 
graduation. I would also like to thank Rio Grande Electric Cooperative 
employees for providing fajitas for project graduation and especially to 
Frank Rodriquez and Adam Sandoval for cooking and providing music.  Rio 
Grande Electric once again played a big role in making Project Graduation a 
success. Summer School is underway and we are beginning to prepare for 



the 2010-2011 school year. I feel like we had a very good year but I know 
we can always do better and that is what we will be striving for. The high 
school faculty, as always, would like to express our appreciation for the 
support and leadership from the school board, superintendent, and everyone 
in the central office.  Thanks.   


